
November 14, 2019 

Brandon, 

On behalf of all of us at the FORT Group I want to take a few moments to acknowledge and 
thank you for your participation in our 2019 Leadership Workshop.  Joining our meeting last 
month at the Teaneck Marriott and sharing both your experience and wisdom was informative, 
enjoyable and a key start to the day! 

It was truly an entertaining and honest presentation.  I particularly enjoyed the way that you 
intertwined the stories about growing up in Brooklyn and your mom to life lessons in business.  
Everyone in the room could relate to the stories and your humor. 

We were all in agreement that your presentation met all our expectations and provided insight 
on topics and challenges in our business!  The material was relatable and as always you were 
interactive, engaging and thorough. 

Thank you again for making time for us and know that I would recommend you Brandon, to any 
professional group seeking to educate and inspire employees or members. 

Sincerely, 

Frank DiGioia 
President/CEO 
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